
POSGRADO DE EXCELENCIA INTERNACIONAL EN 
MATEMÁTICAS

DEPARTAMENTO DE MATEMÁTICAS DE LA   UNIVERSIDAD AUTÓNOMA DE 
MADRID (UAM) 

Financial support for visitors 

 The Department of Mathematics offers support  for short-term visits of 
mathematicians from other institutions to our Department.
Duration: From 1 to 3 months between September and December 2012. The total 
number of months financed by this program will not exceed 6. 
Funding: 4.000 € monthly. The cost of health insurance (mandatory), travel and 
lodging is included in this figure, but these expenses are tax free.  The remaining 
amount will be subject to the existing international tax agreements.

Aims and conditions: The visitors are expected to contribute to the research 
activity in our Department and to interact with the members of the staff as well as 
with the graduate students.  They will be asked to deliver a number of lectures (in 
English or Spanish) in the form of seminars or mini-courses addressed to graduate 
students  (to a total number of about 8 hours per month of stay). Researchers 
visiting the Department under this scheme should remain in the UAM during the 
period of the visit except for short absences to attend a conference or similar 
activities.

Eligibility: Mathematicians from institutions based outside the region of Madrid. 
Preference will be given to those coming from foreign centers. The application will be 
submitted by a permanent faculty member of the Department and should consist of 
a presentation letter indicating the dates of the proposed visit, a copy of the 
candidate’s CV and a description of the activities that would be carried out during 
the visit. 
 
Selection procedure: The selection of candidates will be made by the Comisiones 
de Posgrado y Profesorado of the Department of Mathematics of UAM on the basis of 
the candidate's scientific career and the potential contribution of the visit to the 
success of current research projects in the Department as well as to the research 
training of graduate students. 

 Application Deadlines: Applications for a visit should be submitted by 20th May 
2012 to the following e-mail  address: adolfo.quiros@uam.es (please indicate 
CONVOCATORIA DE VISITANTES as subject).  
Shortly a new submission period will open for applications for visits in 2013.
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